
STATE OF MISSISSIPPI 
Phil Bryant 
Govemor 

MISSISSIPPI DEPARTMENT OF MARINE RESOURCES 
Joe Spraggins, Executive Director 

Septembers, 2018 

Ms. Leslie Wilson 
Plan Coordinator 
Bureau of Ocean Energy Management 
GulfofMexico OCS Region 
1201 Elmwood Park Boulevard 
New Orleans, LA 70123-2394 

Re: DMR-190037; Exxon Mobil Corporation; Control #: N-10009; Subsea Wells F, A, B, C, D, 
and E 

Dear Ms. Wilson: 

The Department of Marine Resources in cooperation with other state agencies is responsible under 
the Mississippi Coastal Program (MCP) for managing the coastal resources of Mississippi. 
Proposed activities in the coastal area are reviewed to insure that the activities are in compliance 
with the MCP. 

The Department has completed review of the above-referenced project under the Coastal Zone 
Management Act of 1972 and the Coastal Zone Reauthorization Amendments of 1990 and as the 
lead Coastal Program Agency for the State of Mississippi pursuant to 16 U.S.C. Section 1456(c) and 
Mississippi Code § 57-15-5, concurs with Exxon Mobil Corporation's consistency certification for 
this project. 

Attached you will find a copy of comments from the Mississippi Department of Archives and History 
conceming the potential relocation of staging areas to Mississippi and environmental response and 
remediation. 

The above granted consistency certification was based upon the plan presented. If you have 
any questions regarding this letter, please contact Kristyn McGuire with the Bureau of Wetlands 
Permitting at (228) 523-4033 orkristyn.mcguire@dmr.ms.gov. 

Sincere^ 

rag | i i 
cecutive'Director 

Mississippi Department of Marine Resources 

1141 Bayview Avenue • Biloxi, MS 39530-1613 'Tel: (228) 374-5000 • dmr.ms.gov 
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JS/km 

cc: Erik Case, Exxon Mobil Corporation 
Brian Cameron, BOEM 
Tershara Matthews, BOEM 


